

**\*\*\* APPROVED MID-SOUTHERN CALIFORNIA AREA 09 MINUTES \*\*\***  
**AREA SERVICE COMMITTEE (ASC) MINUTES**

**Hosted by District 17**  
**ASC Murrieta Community Center**  
**41810 Juniper St.**  
**Murrieta, CA 92562**  
**10 June 2018**

Meeting was called to order by Chair Hiro S. at 9:02 a.m. Estimate 175 attendance.

**Readings:** Declaration of Unity read by Ryan H. in English / Cesar in Spanish. The Statement of Purpose and Membership read by Anthony in English/ Francisco in Spanish. GSR Preamble read by Lisa H. in English / Alaremos in Spanish.

**Introductions:** Past Trustees, Past Delegates, New DCMCs/Alt. DCMCs, New DCMs/Alt. DCMs, New GSRs/Alt. GSRs, Guests, Past, and Current Area Officers.

**Approval of minutes:** Motion made Dario, seconded Gregory, and unanimously approved to accept draft minutes from the March 11 ASC as written.

**Officers/Directors Reports (following reports are written reports):**

**Delegate Jesus:** Since our last meeting, I have done a few district and group reports. I went to district 20 on May 21st. district 21 on June 23. I missed the board meeting on May 26 due to my son's high school graduation. We went to district 24 on June 5 and district 10 on June 6. We went out to The San Clemente Spanish speaking group to give the delegate share back and my computer crashed so I only did a partial report with the promise to come back as soon as our computer is up and running. Next week we are supposed to go to a Spanish Speaking meeting in Santa Ana and district 5 on June 14. Thank you for allowing me to serve.

**Alternate Delegate Ed L.:** Happy Founders Day! Happy Birthday to Alcoholics Anonymous! Last month, I attended the ASA in Garden Grove. I had a conflicting commitment the next weekend and could not attend the Area 09 Board meeting. Rather, I set up Camp Drink No More at a music festival in Grass Valley, California, where we hosted AA meetings at 08:00 and 4:00 each day. On 2 June 2018, I attended the PRAASA steering committee in Riverside, where I was newly elected as the PRAASA secretary. I have been working a bit with Manya to fulfill my Alternate Delegate commitment to the FORO on 8 July. So far, this has expressed itself as willingness without too much actual work, with Districts 6 and 20 performing all the actual work. Going forward, I will attend several report-backs with Jesus (including District 09 on June 17 and my home District 19 in Apple Valley on June 23rd), have reserved a room for the La Viña celebration in Buena Park on 20, 21, and 22 July, have been asked by Coty of District 06 to help with a Grapevine/La Viña workshop in late summer, and look forward to attending the Regional Forum on 7, 8, 9 September in San Jose.

**Area Chair Hiro S:** My name is Hiro and I am honored to serve as Panel 68 chair of Mid-Southern California Area 09. I worked with past-Chair Sharon to draft the 2019 Calendar: after the ASC in Murrieta, in response to District 7's request to have 12 months since their last area event, I made some minor revisions to the calendar. Thanks to hard work by the Board, the GAP Committee, various District officers, and Area Committee members, we had some well-articulated motions to consider at the ASC. There was an OC Register article on "13th Stepping" which has been reprinted in various Southern California news outlets: it breaks past trustee Paul C.'s anonymity by citing a white paper he wrote for GSO a decade ago on child sexual abuse; it makes even more important the AA service material on Safety in AA; and it re-emphasizes good sponsorship and group customs. I spoke with Paul, who reports his white paper was discovered by a rabid anti-AA website shortly after he submitted it in 2007: at the time, he consulted with another trustee regarding whether he should contact the website—they both came to the conclusion that the best they could hope for would be for him to be clobbered over the head even further, so he took no action. If you are in here, you love service, and a good opportunity. "There are people in your home group and in A.A. who will kill you dead. And there are those who will save your life. It is your job to figure which is which. My job is to help you with that." This may come up in your groups, a time to break out the Safety Information for AA (SM-209). A time to break out AA Safety card (SF-211). I spoke with past delegate Cesar, who spoke with our new Pacific Regional Trustee Cathy last weekend: he reports that AA presented the Navajo Nation with 500 copies of the Navajo Big Book at the Red Road Conference the first weekend in May: 300 sold immediately, and the President of the Navajo nation ordered 300 more. While he is not an alcoholic, his daughter got a DUI a month ago, so he put her in charge of distributing the 500 big books to the Navajo people. I look forward to attending some districts for our Delegate report-backs. I am honored to be invited to talk on the 12 Concepts on Sunday July 1, 6:30pm, at the 12 Steps and 12 Traditions Group in District 4, Long Beach. The FORO is on the calendar for next month (July 8). If able to come, the Pacific regional Forum in San Jose. Unity in Service Conference (<http://unityinserviceconference.org>) in Concord CA. In its third year. Dedicated to Service in AA. When signing up, check the box about interesting experience in service and recovery. If they are tapped to speak for ten minutes. In Concord CA near San Francisco.

**Registrar Sharon K:** My Name is Sharon and I'm an alcoholic. It is a privilege to serve as your Area Registrar. At the last assembly I gave a list of the unknown groups to the various Districts. Thank you to District 22 for returning this information to me. An unknown group is one that does not have any contact information for the group. The contact information doesn't necessarily need to be a GSR it can be any contact for the group. Area 9 has 1,885 active groups and 326 unknown groups that do not have contact information. I also asked those Districts that have subdistricts to give me a list that includes a description of each so when I get emails from GSO requesting District #'s I can assign the correct one. Thank you to District 6 and 12 for getting this to me. We had three attend the Registration Committee meeting along with our Spanish

interpreter Maria who was training a new Registrar from District 25. We went over each form and what was needed to fill this out. I also met with a DCM from District 5 and sent over a complete list of District 5 groups in excel and PDF format. We also have interest in a new Registration chair which I am excited about and will be happy to have one. Thank you for letting me be of service. Sharon K.

**Treasurer Accounts Payable Rich W.:** Thank you District 17 for hosting the ASC meeting today in Beautiful Murrieta. I'm grateful for one more day without a drink. Especially today, on the anniversary of Dr. Bob's last drink. I'm continuing to gain wisdom by making a lot of mistakes, I forgot to sign a couple checks last month and I had a check returned that I mailed without a zip code. I recommend everyone filling out an expense reimbursement request to include your complete mailing address. So, I have it on file. I attended the Area Board meeting and visited District 4. I am looking forward to accompanying our delegate at some report backs. I prepared a current year to date Budget Report and presented it to the Finance Committee. We are in great shape financially. As of June 7, 2018, our checking account has \$35,157.05 balance. I am also working with the Finance Committee and the Audit Committee to update Audit worksheet documents and guidelines.

**Treasurer Accounts Receivable Jose A.:** My report at today's Area Assembly Committee meeting in Murrieta, CA on June 10, 2018. \* Number of checks cash & m/o total 77 contributions \$2,571.45 As of June 10, the number of checks cash & m/o total 20 contributions \$484.45. \* Number total in contributions \$3,056.29. \* In bank where I made the deposit is \$35,556.49. \* Also, I am waiting for the GSR who it gave me an envelope with \$10 dollars I need to know group registration number GSO or name of the group please. \* I keep receiving checks in blanks please update that information. \* If there is any questions concerns or any corrections to be made let me know also board and the officers of the Area 09. \* Thanks for letting me be of service, Jose A. Panel 68, Accounts Receivable.

**Secretary Mitchell B:** Hi, my name is Mitchell and I am an alcoholic. I attended the Area 09 Assembly meeting on May 20, 2018. There were over 172 people registering at the Assembly in Garage Grove. \* I added 22 new email addresses to the MailChimp account. \* I distributed the 68th GSC Recommendations and Floor Actions Not Resulting in Advisory Actions (English) and Final Ballot of GSC Agenda Items with Advisory Updates. \* The MSCA 09 Area Webmaster added minutes these documents and our Delegate's Shareback presentation from the 68th General Service Conference. \* I sent out a call for "Call for Stories - Pamphlets for Spanish-Speaking Women Alcoholics" from GSO. \* I attended the Area 09 Executive Board meeting on May 26. I attended the District 10 Delegate share back in Fullerton on June 6. \* I wish to thank Dario D. for his work to translate the agendas and minutes into Spanish. Thank you for letting me be of service.

### **OLD BUSINESS**

- Fill open Committee Chair positions: Accessibility Spanish Chair; CPC Spanish Chair; Convention Liaison Spanish Chair;

**NEW BUSINESS**

- Draft of 2019 Calendar
- Confirming Liaison for Spanish Speaking Women’s Workshop (2-year position)
- Motion to create Spanish language committees
- Motion to increase Corrections Committee Budget
- Motion to create a YPAA standing committee
- Motion for funds for the 2018 Hispanic Women’s Workshop
- Motion to increase the PI Spanish budget for a DMV PSA
- ATTEND THE FORO (see details below)

**Standing Committee Reports: (Submitted In Writing)**

**Accessibility - Pat S.** – Approximately four people attended the Accessibilities Committee at the ACS in Murrieta. \* Intros: District 1, District 4, and District 12 reported. - 2. Need a Spanish Co-Chair. - 3. Purpose read form SMF-176 - 4. Announcement from pamphlet P-83 - 5. Guidelines need to be updated. Discussion about Treatment Facilities disrupting meeting two people said their Districts have to possibly help put on a workshop. One person gave phone numbers of people for homebound alcoholics. Next meeting on August 12 at ASC, District 15.

**Archives - Ryan R. (Chair)** –

**Communications English - Don S.** –

**Communications Spanish - Andrew A.:** no report.

**Cooperation with the Elderly Community - Gene H.** - Five members were at the committee meeting. Karen gave a lot of insight to get committee started. Lois on the meeting “never too late” on Monday at 2:00 p.m. at HOW Hall in Huntington Beach. Got primary doctor to let put pamphlets in Lobby. Just getting a start in things to come. Got member to commit to join the committee. Working on getting pamphlet stands that are small, with 3-4 slots.

**Cooperation with the Professional Community – English Mindy** - Today’s meeting had eight members present. Contacted by Jacob Diaz at the GSO regarding a discussion of the upcoming Conference July 12-15 for national Association of Professional Chaplains in Anaheim CA. Discussed plans to begin reaching out to various high school districts in Area 09 to speak with professionals in the districts about Alcoholics Anonymous during their in-service meetings

**Cooperation with the Professional Community - Spanish – No report.**

**Convention Liaison Jim B.** – **No report.**

**Corrections and Correspondence** - Josie F. – There were two members present at today’s meeting. 1. Today organized package for new meetings formed in jails per GSO request from Diane, Corrections, New York. - 2. Flow chart – put on Correction website in Spanish/English. – 3. Going to Montreal and New York. Organize for Archives to make 350-500 Spanish/English copies of each as flows: Goldenrod “Request for Correspondence” – outside/inside – Spanish/English – (4); Pre-Release outside/inside – Spanish/English – (4) – 5. To attend Southern California H&I Area Meeting at end of June.

**DCM School English** - Gilbert G. for Nancy H. – Attendance total 17 persons. Fourteen of those gave up their emails for follow-up information. Received invitation to visit three Districts and visit District 10. \* We took a holistic look at the job of a DCM \* Starting first with format for meeting visitations\* Describing the element of a brief and complete report \* Those element included a Segway into support financial support of the Group as a and way in which we could improve. \* ( District) Thank you letter from District to each Contributing Group not a form letter either, with an invitation to join u at an event Worksheet and District meetings. \* Items covered in DCM Checklist (rewrite of F-44) – dated 3/11/2017. \* Group Information Change Form. \* Suggested format for visiting meetings. \* Handouts which included Safety Card for AA groups (F-211) and (SMF-209). \* DCM Checklist. Area 08 DCM; District 6 DCM stuff.

**DCM School** Jose F.-Spanish - Friends, Good Afternoon. My name is Jose and I am an alcoholic. He is the report of the Spanish DCM School Committee for 06-10-2018. The Meeting opened at 9:10 a.m. with The Prayer of Serenity and The Presentation 5 M.C.D. and an Alt 7 attended today’s School of the M.C.D. and the one with September 6. And we are trying to work with the guides and in this meeting one of the M.C.D. Thank you for the opportunity for the service of secretary the board will be at 11:15 a.m. With the Declaration of Responsibility.

**Finance** – Gregory J./Charlie R. – Six committee members present. Reviewed Audit Committee Guidelines suggest changes, thank you Leslie, Ryan W., and Manya W. for al your hard work and dedication to make these more understandable. Members of any past Finance Committees are asked to please come back to the Finance Committee. Your experience is needed. Approved request by Spanish Speaking Workshop Committee to go to the Area for vote. Reviewed “Budget vs. Actual” Comparison Report, Profit & Loss, report submitted by AP Treasurer. Thank you, Rich. Upcoming/Future Committee Events: Capital and Equipment Inventory will be in September. Please, all committees with assets please get ready. Forms will be available at FORO and August meetings. Secretary?

**Guidelines and Policies (GAP)** - Robert L. –

**Grapevine** (open)

**La Viña** - Martin J. – Coordinator and 12 AA members. We visited the district coordinating committee of the La Viña, about how they are working in their districts and how to schedule writing workshops in the groups that allow it, there was the support of all the present rooms for those workshops that will arrive to Realize Also motivated c colaborar with La Viña in all respects (subscriptions, escritura, histories and with the anniversary 22). All presents with much encouragement to server. Upcoming / Future Committee Events: Assist writers in the following groups:

District 20 Grupo Renonvacion 06-17-18 12-3 p.m.  
District 20 Group Source of life 07-01-18 1-4 p.m.  
District 23 Grupo Amumecer 08-05-2018 8-12 noon  
District 21 Group Motivating the committee of the vina 07-19-2018 8 p.m.  
Martin J.

**GSR School English** - Phil G. – the committee had nine members attend. Introduced GSRS to levels of service beyond the Group Acquaint them with new opportunities to serve their group's needs. And, spoke in some detail about how our Area business is conducted. Phil G.  
upcoming/Future Committee Events: ASC August 12, 2018.

**GSR School - Spanish** – Martin – I am Dario, an Alcoholic, with the report from the RSG table, we were 20 RSG and an Alternate RSG where they were given information on the importance of the base group and the services of the same after the information we discussed the theme of the conference and part of the sixth concept where ubo good compartment to the respect this is tudo for today. Thanks for letting me server. Dario D.

**Literature English** Carlos I. – Committee met with five people. Discussed new Literature due to be published and newly published. We discussed the Actions taken at the 2018 General Service Conference Regarding Literature Items. We discussed the role of the Literature Chair on the group and District level. Advised a member how to address a Literature Liaison amassing Non-Conference Approved Literature. Discussed the difference between Conference and Non-Conference Approved Literature. District Group outreach – the chair made himself available to Districts and Grants. Approved GSO literature for Spanish Women Stories and Three Legacies Stories.

**Literature Spanish** Paco G. – Two members present. Informinaios AA presents where to find out about group inventory. With the participation of conaneros. Present information that is found in P. 30-31 and the importance of reading the follero SP-14 the AA GPO. Thanks for allowing server. Paco

**Public Information English** Evan J. – no report.

**Public Information Spanish** Juan B. –

**Registration** – no report.

**Treatment Facilities** – no report.

### **Coordinate Committee Reports:**

**ACYPAA** – The coordinating group meets on the first and third Sunday of each month in a rotating meeting. Current activities is working Planning Conference. The next upcoming event is on Independence on July 7<sup>th</sup> at 8 p.m.

**HASBYPAA** - Julius Y. – No Report.

**DCYPAA** – Still diligently working on our bid for ICYPAA. Last month we hosted a pool party called “Water You Wading For.” This weekend we hosted our Young People’s Meeting at the Pow Wow Convention, Currently planning our event participation with the upcoming Maad Dog Daze Convention.

**OCYPAA** – Albert M. – Co-Hosted NSDPAA’s Dodgeball event. \* Voted on bylaws regarding Newsletters Chair and LBGTQ Chair. \* Agreed on a unity event for our committee. \* A member of AOCYPAA came by to propose an idea for a unity event for both committees in the near future. \* Held a sub-committee meeting for our bid-package for ICYPAA.

**Harbor Area Central Office** – No Report

### **District Reports (submitted in writing):**

**District 1 - Evan C.** – The District meeting was held on May 9, 2018 at the Hermosa Kiwanis Club. District highlights include ongoing discussion of plans for Panel 68, through the end of 2019. The District has an active CPC committee with detailed plans to visit medical institutions. Upcoming/future events: Would like to begin coordinating with Area 09 and West Torrance High School for the December ASC meeting. Trying to make ourselves available fore involvement in 2019 PRAASA planning.

**District 2: No report.**

**District 3: Vic M., Alt. DCMC** – District 3 meets on he second Tuesday May 8 at 7:30 p.m. at 25904 Cayuga venue, Lomita, CA. There were sixteen members present. The District has open positions for a Young Peoples liaison and PI chair. New GSR Archie attended from the Friday Night Speaker meting. Vic M. is the new District 3 Alternate DCMC. Will is the new Literature Chair and Scott is the new CEC Chair. Upcoming/future events: Gilbert G. from District 4 will come to our meeting this Tuesday (June 12) to help set up DCMs to get the message out to our groups.

**District 4 – Jim P.** - We spent the majority of our meeting sorting over the problem of having to reschedule our July 4 meeting due to the holiday, and coordinate a Delegate shareback from Jesus on Panel 68 at the same time. We tentatively decided on July 11 with Jesus’ consent, but decided to give him the opportunity to reschedule to August 1 so we may invite any interested members of the Harbor Area Service Committee. On May 19 and 20 our district 4 Public Information Committee hosted a small booth at the Long Beach Pride festival with Great success. We handed out pamphlets, held some small meetings, and had sober members of the Pride Public sign a Pride flag we had handy. NOTE: A couple of our members working in the booth noticed the booth adjacent to ours was occupied by other members of the sober AA community also conducting meetings, displaying Big Books, yet appeared to be commercializing on the experience with their own business cards, in violation of AA Tradition. We discussed the issue and cautioned against making assumptions, while remembering what our purpose at the EVENT was to represent. District 4 will also be hosting a booth at the Annual Harbor Area H&I Chili Cookoff in September, taste testing to take place at our next meeting in August. Thanks, Sincerely, Jim P., DCMC District 4

**District 5 – Ryan H., At. DCMC** – District 5 meets on the second Thursday of the month at 7:00 p.m. at Church of the Foothills, Newport and Dodge, with approximately 30 District members present. Participation in District meetings is raising slightly. Our DCM Committees are being filled slowly but surely. We are going to have some District events to promote Unity soon. Planning meeting will take place in July. There is a big interest in PRAASA 2019 for

volunteering. Upcoming/Future events: Area 09 Delegate Jesus O. will give his 68<sup>th</sup> GSC Reportback on June 14 from 6:30 -8:30 p.m.

**District 6 - Ryan W.** – District 6 meets on the first Tuesday of the month at 7:00 p.m. at 6662 heil Avenue, Huntington beach, with approximately 50 members present. The District meeting highlights include July 2018 FORO Planning, preparing for a District inventory by tackling one or two questions as part of each meeting for a few months. The District is moving forward with August Shareback planning with District 12, and maybe District 18. The June meeting discussed Safety Literature from GSO, which was discussed in roundtables and provided GSRs with “Safety in AA” cards (F-211)

**District 7 – Cheryl M.** - District 7 meets on the second Monday of each month at 6:30 p.m. at the Garden Grove Alano Club. Twenty members were at the last meeting. District 7 is currently in the process of updating our registry of groups. We are also starting the planning of a workshop in the fall. We hope to have our workshop topic narrowed down this next month. Our target date is Saturday, November 10, 2018 at 1-5 p.m. at the Alano Club in Garden Grove. Our topic choices are Sponsorship, Social Media, Traditions, or Literature. Upcoming/Future District Events: Workshop to be hosted at the Alano Club of Garden Grove on November 10, 2018.

**District 8 – Bob H.** –

**District 9 - No report.**

**District 10 – Bill G.** – The District 10 meeting was held on June 6 at the Community Center in Fullerton with more than 15 members. Received Area 09 Delegate Jesus’ report on the 68<sup>th</sup> General Service Conference. We found a meeting place if only changing the time has been changed to 7:30 p.m. Things are too fluid to report these changes to communications at this time.

**District 11 - No report.**

**District 12 – Nancy H.** -

**District 14 – Todd W.,** District Intergroup Liaison – The District meet on Wednesday May 17<sup>th</sup> at 7:00 p.m. in the Church of the Good Shepard in Hemet. There were ten members present at the meeting. The District highlights include hosting a traditions Workshop play in February. The District donated a A.A. basket to the Annual Picnic hosted by the Central Office in Colton on June 3. Upcoming/Future Events include hosting a Sponsor Workshop at the Arid Club in Hemet on August 19<sup>th</sup>, 2018 from 1-3 p.m.

**District 15 – Jeff N.** – **No report.**

**District 17 – Collette M.** – The District 17 meeting is held on the second Tuesday at 6:00 p.m. at the Springs Church. The meeting has fifteen members present. District 17 monthly meeting is moving! The new location will be Spring Church, 41735 Winchester Road, Temecula CA 92590. Upcoming/Future District Events: The District is planning an H&I Talent Show on September 22, 2018 from 10 a.m. – 12 p.m. at Ronald Regan Sports Park, 30875 Rancho Vista Road, Temecula. If you want to show your talent call (951) 210-9772 and tickets are \$10.

**District 18 – Phil G., Alt. DCMC – No report.**

**District 19 – Leslie A.** – District 19 is held on the third Sunday of the month at the Alano Club on Central Road in Apple Valley. Thirteen members were at the last meeting. District highlights included a discussion about difficulty with convention and Intergroup/Central Office struggling to understand “Affiliation” and “Related.” We have a lot of empty chair positions and no alternates at all. Is this common for new panels? DCMC is traveling to meetings to generate interest. Upcoming/Future District Events: June 23 Delegate Shareback and GSR School with

Joe C. (Past Delegate, Panel 66) and Jesus O. (Current delegate, Panel 68 Delegate) with free lunch.

**District 20 – Melquiades G.** – Every Monday 7: 30-to-9: 30 p.m. at 205 W. First St., Suite 206, Tustin CA 92780 with 33 mimbs. The district pzp of general services we remain active Fulfilling all our routine activities Also with other activities we had the visit of our delegate with a lot of information from the last conference I have just finished workshop # 3 of the GSRs of Distito 20 there was a lot of motivation and learning for the New GSRs With an attendance of 36 prefects, the flayer of the 27 th LOCAL FORUM of the area 09 was also made and also began to work with the trip to the regional forum event for this the responsibility is delegated to our registrar and he has already challenged 6 rooms in your list has scored 15 volunteers, in the roll of vsitas we are doing the united an average of 12 to 18 of attendance today we bin lacer the unit 19 volunteers for the moment thanks for allowing server. MCD Alt. Gildardo, MCD Melquiades V.

**District 21 - Rudy C.** – Day and Time - June 10, 2018 and Murrieta, A. Number of members of the committee presents: We attended 7 companeros of the district 21. Receive a cordial suludo from the square 21, we continue working visiting 2 groups every week of the Tuesday and Thursday and we meet the quarter 4 wednesday cafa month. The mierco May 23 we visited the Delgado and gave us the report of the event in the Council in April this year, for now is still discrutando of many 24 horrors of sobriety.

**District 22 – Ruben O.** – Day and time: Tuesday 7-9 p.m. at 45250 S. Murr Sta. with 10 attended. Continue to visit 2 group per week with a Revunion of studio 11 one of portas, complete invitations from the groups and motivate the service. It is also motivated so that the women who come to the whore of women are ague presents. What sessions in the group tradition guruta and today we attend 7. Thank you for letting me serve. The Delegate will visit June 26 to give the conference report.

**District 23 – Teresa G.** – Good afternoon, My name is Teresa and I am an alcoholic DCM for District 23. To inform you that we are working with our home groups (a total of 24). We visit two groups per week- one on Mondays ad one on Wednesday – to keep them well-informed on the latest news in A.A. And to encourage them to serve. All our Service Committees are active. And I want to thank them for their hard work. Our Delegate Jesus O. will be visiting us at District 23 on June 29 to answer any questions. We may have in regards of the last conference. I want to thank God and all of you for allowing me to be of service. And I look forward to out next meeting. Teresa G., DCM, District 23.

**District 24 – Sergio F.** – Tuesday from 8:00 - 9:00 p.m. in Anaheim, CA. Number of Presidents in the District Meeting - 20. The District continues with its meetings every Tuesday. 8: 00-9: 30 p.m.

- Information visits to groups that do not have a representative, twice a week
- Visits to the groups that invite us to their meetings Planificu das
- The District celebrated its 23rd Anniversary with an attendance of 33 members of the District
- Visit of Delegate Area 09 Report of the Conference.

Next / Future District Events: June 24. The District will be the Host of the Inter-district meeting. Thanks for letting me server. Sergio F.

**District 25 – Ruben Z.** – June 10, 2018. We continue meeting on the four Mondays of the month from 7 to 9 pm and visiting two groups per week to inform and motivate the service; We added in our roll of visits to the new group that opened in the High Desert, with the name La luz del sur. In the month of May we visited more or less 10 groups including

planned meetings to which we were invited to share. We have the support of 18 groups that in some way contribute to the District and thanks to this we can solve our economic needs. We were also present 7 companeros in the Area Assembly of Sunday May 20 last where he gave his report of the Conference Delegate of the area We were present 7 companions in the last meeting Interdistrict in the area of Riverside and last Saturday, June 2, we attended the group Renacimiento three partners to share with the theme The Service Structure of A.A. Have you many 24 hours of blessed sobriety. Committees are being formed for the next events that the District will have in the month of July and September respectively. Thank you for your support and also for letting me serve Yours sincerely. Ruben Z. MCD

**District 30 – no report.**

### **NEW BUSINESS**

- Draft of 2019 Calendar
- Confirming Liaison for Spanish Speaking Women’s Workshop (2-year position)
- Motion to create Spanish language committees
- Motion to increase Corrections Committee Budget
- Motion to create a YPAA standing committee
- Motion for funds for the 2018 Hispanic Women’s Workshop
- Motion to increase the PI Spanish budget for a DMV PSA
- ATTEND THE FORO (see details below)

### **Recap of Actions:**

### **OLD BUSINESS**

- Fill open Committee Chair positions: Accessibility Spanish Chair; CPC Spanish Chair; Convention Liaison Spanish Chair;

### **NEW BUSINESS**

- Draft of 2019 Calendar
- Confirming Liaison for Spanish Speaking Women’s Workshop (2-year position)
- Motion to create Spanish language committees
- Motion to increase Corrections Committee Budget
- Motion to create a YPAA standing committee
- Motion for funds for the 2018 Hispanic Women’s Workshop
- Motion to increase the PI Spanish budget for a DMV PSA
- ATTEND THE FORO (see details below)

### **Announcements:**

- None.

### **Birthdays:**

Four birthdays included Todd W. with 11 years and Ed L. with 13 years.

Motion made, seconded, and approved to close the meeting at 2:43 p.m., with the Responsibility Statement in both English and Spanish.

Minutes respectfully submitted by your MSCA 09 Panel #68 Secretary, Mitchell B.